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Lǘ ƛǎ ƎŜǩƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ƻŦ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƘŜƴ ōŀŘ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ Ŏŀƴ ŎŀǳǎŜ ƘŀȊŀǊŘƻǳǎ ŘǊƛǾƛƴƎ ŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴǎΦ 
aƻƴǘƎƻƳŜǊȅ /ƻǳƴǘȅ aŀǎǘŜǊ DŀǊŘŜƴŜǊ  
 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎŀƴŎŜƭŜŘ ƛŦ aƻƴǘƎƻƳŜǊȅ /ƻǳƴǘȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀǊŜ ŎƭƻǎŜŘ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ōŀŘ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
Řŀȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ 
 
5ƻƴϥǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ŎŀƴƴŜŘ ƎƻƻŘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ 
 
¢ƘŜ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ŦǳǊƴƛǎƘ ƘŀƳΣ ǘǳǊƪŜȅ ŀƴŘ ŘǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΣ tƭŜŀǎŜ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ 
ǎƛŘŜ ŘƛǎƘ ƻǊ  ŘŜǎǎŜǊǘ ŦƻǊ  
 
ǘƘŜ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ 
 
¢ƘŜ aŀǎǘŜǊ DŀǊŘŜƴŜǊ DŀǊŘŜƴ ¢ƻǳǊ ƛǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǇ ƛƴ нлмуΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǎƛȄ ƎŀǊŘŜƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǳǊΦ 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǳǊ  
 
ƻǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΣ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΦ 
 

IŀǾŜ ŀ ƳŜǊǊȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ Η  

 
WƛƳ /ƻƴŀǘǎŜǊ 
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a/aD! aŜŜǝƴƎ aƛƴǳǘŜǎ 

                                                                                     09 November 2017 

 

Jim Conatser called the meeting to order. 

 

Herman Albright read a brief saying and then read the purpose of the group. 

 

Leon Gordon said grace. 

 

The minutes and then the treasurers report were passed and approved. 

 

David Baker announced that Jim Willard had tomato cages that were free to anyone in the group that wanted them.  The tomato cag-

es were in the hallway of the building. 

 

Tina announced a list of new officers: 

Treasurer---Theresa Bray 

Secretary--Jet Alexander 

Vice President --Donna Newman 

 

Tina announced that they will be decorating the meeting room for Christmas on Wednesday, 13 December 2017 from 10:00am to 

1pm.  If you are interested in helping decorate, see Linda Earp on the 13th of December.  This is a great way to earn volunteer hours. 

 

Tina Dunlap asked for volunteers to learn how to operate the audio/video equipment.  Betty Cole and Amanda Wilson volunteered for 

training on how to operate the equipment. 

 

Don't forget to bring canned goods to the December meeting.  The canned goods will be donated to local charities. 

 

REMEMBER to turn in your yearly volunteer hours to Karla.  The last day to turn in your hours is 1 December 2017. 

 

Herman said that he is chairing a police station planting on the 11th of November 2017 starting at 9 am.  Herman is looking for volun-

teers to help with the plantings.  If you are interested in chairing or co-chairing this project, please see Herman or Jim. 

 

Herman Albright announced that the Greenwood Cemetery scatter gardens is now open.  Herman thanked everyone that helped to 

plant the scatter gardens. 

 

Karla Kean announced that the Junior Master Gardeners are doing a planting experiment.  They will bring the plants back in January 

and tell what they learned about the plants.  The junior master gardeners is open to children from 9-19 years of age.  Karla is looking 

for volunteers to work with the children.  If you are interested, please talk to Karla. 

 

Karla Kean said that she had 32 people graduating from the 2017 MG class this year. 

 

Margaret Pace thanked everyone for bringing in the seeds for the seed swap.  If you want seeds, they are on the table in the back of 

the meeting room. 

 

Yvonne Wheeler introduced the speaker.  The November speaker was Tamera Long and her mother, Jane.  They both spoke on the 

subject of Winter Container Gardening.  One of the hints they gave about the containers was to use Rustoleum paint to spray and 

renew plastic pots.  They also recommended using Scotts outdoor cleaner wipes to clean your pots as well as your outdoor furni-

ture.  The wipes are available at Lowe's. 

 

Door prizes were drawn and the meeting adjourned. 

 

 

Submitted by Aprile K. Cacal, secretary 
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The purpose of the Association shall be to support and engage in the 
projects and activities which will foster horticulture related 

activities or any projects and activities which it may deem to be advis-
able to engage in and which will enhance the quality of life of 

the residents of Montgomery County, Tennessee, and all such projects 
and activities shall be in cooperation with the Extension 

Service, University of Tennessee. 

1030 Cumberland Heights Rd 

Ste-A  

Clarksville, TN 37040  

Montgomery County  

Master Gardeners  

Association  

Phone: 931 -648 -5725 ext 31  

Fax: 931 -648 -5734  

kkean@utk.edu  

www.montgomerycounty 
mastergardenersassociation

.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PHILNJUDIE SIGNING OFF! 
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 2017 Master Gardeners Association Certifications  

Ann Clark     

Becky Hall     

Charley Jordan    

Donna Albright    

Les Shanks     

Margaret Alexander   

Pam Boyd     

Phillip Sugg     

Rebecca Jones    

Rhonda Shanks    

Roger Stewart    

Sandy Hart     

Tami -Jo Halliman    

Paige Barbeauld    

Thommy Barbeauld   

Gerald Wheeler    

Janet Stewart     

Maia Wilson    

Amanda Wilson   

 

2017 Interns (completed class, now working on certification)  

LUIS ALMEIDA  

BRANDON BAKER  

SHIRLEY BUTLER  

RAY COMLEY  

JENNI COMLEY  

 

(cont pg7)  
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Tennessee State University, The University of Tennessee, USDA,  

and County Governments Cooperating. The Agricultural Extension Service  

offers its programs to all persons regardless to race, color, national origin,  

sex, age, or disability and is an Equal Opportunity Employer.  

President  Jim Conatser                931 -561 -0929     Jim_Conatser@yahoo.com  

Past President  Tina Dunlap                  931 -358 -9860     td7001@gmail.com  

VP Program      Yvonne Wheeler -Hiett    931 -647 -8848     yartist@aol.com  

VP Project        Herman Albright            931 -237 -2566     albrighthd@att.net  

Secretary          Aprile Cacal                  931 -338 -2772      akcacal@bellsouth.net  

Treasurer         Katie Smith                   931 -647 -5893      kfs37042@hotmail.com  

Refreshments  Volunteers    

Historian  (position open)    

Newsletter   

Website   

Date            Event          Time     Location           Program/Contact  

12/14/17  Christmas Party      6:30pm     Ag Ctr  

1/3/18    Exec Mtg                4:30pm    Conf Rm  

1/11/17   MG Gen Mtg            6:30pm     Ag Ctr         TBA 

 

 

         

Dates to Remember  

2017ï MASTER GARDENER/MONT. CO., TREAS. REPORT  

2017  Montgomery County Master Gardener Association  

      Treasurer Report  

 
Balance Nov. 1, 2017             $8,736.33  

Deposits:                                      00.00  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MCMGA OFFICERS AND APPOINTED POSITIONS 2017  

 

 

Withdrawals:  

ck.#2368 -Y.Wheeler (speaker)      50.55  
Balance Nov. 30, 2017           $8,685.78  
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MCMGA Community Projects offer visibility and advertisement for the Master Gardeners program while providing area beautification. 
Choose from these MCMGA approved projects to earn ACE volunteer hours and community appreciation.  

Smith-Trahern Mansion, a beautiful, historic site overlooking the Cumberland River in downtown Clarksville used for weddings, meet-
ings and guided tours, features period appropriate garden beds. Co-Chairs are Katie Smith, 931-647-5893 kfs37042@hotmail.com; and 
Aprile Cacale, 931-338-2772 akcacal@bellsouth.net;  

The L & N Railroad Station, a historic Clarksville site located at 10th and Commerce, is a focal landmark used for weddings, pic-nics 
and numerous cultural and community events. Co-Chairs are Diann Nance, 931-648-8701 nance.d@cdelightband.net and Wendy Young, 
410-917-8799, wendyinmd@hotmail.com  

Madison Street Adopt-a-Plot is located at the intersection of Madison St. and Dogwood Lane. MCMGA has long provided road-side 
beauty to this Street Department program. Co-Chairs are Barbara Plechaty, 931-358-9340 dogwood931@charter.net and David Baker, 
931-645-3020 cqp425@gmail.com;  

The Master Gardener Hotline is a key source to understanding and sharing of gardening information, providing a wealth of knowledge 

to everyday gardening questions from the community. Contact is Karla Kean, 931-648-5725 kkean@utk.eduΤ Co-chairs are Diana Ruby, 
931-827-4455 dlynnr@hotmail.com; and Julie Stephenson, 931-494-9202 jsteph41@hotmail.com;  

Clarksville Police Department Headquarters, located on Commerce Street in downtown Clarksville, is a well-manicured highly visible, 
public site supporting our local city government. Co-Chairs are  

The Montgomery County Agricultural Extension Services Entrance Gardens and Hosta Beds have been landscaped to show-case 
natureôs seasonal beauty for visiting speakers and organizations. Co-Chairs are Jim Conatser, 931-561-0929 jim_conatser@yahoo.com and 
Kit Vaughn, 931-647-9803 vaughnh@charter.net;  

The APSU Plant the Campus Red event invites Master Gardeners each spring to lead campus volunteers in garden design and placement 
under the direction of university landscapers. Co-chairs are Margaret Pace, 931-647-4328 pacem@apsu.edu; and Terry Simo, 931-436-
1977 tsimo1948@gmail.com;  

Habitat for Humanity, a non-profit Christian housing ministry, strives to eliminate poverty housing; Master Gardeners volunteer land-
scaping expertise to designated building projects. Co-Chairs are Debby Johnson, 931-368-0239, debtj@hotmail.com; 

The Garden of Hope Community Garden project, located near Coy Lacy Park in the Beachaven area, oversees and coordinates garden-
ing plots provided to our community members. Co-Chairs are Tina Dunlap, 931-358-9860 tdd7000@gmail.com; and Jet Alexander, 931-
561-6963 jet2jet1010@yahoo.com.  

The MCMGA Garden News, submitted on-line monthly, keeps membership updated and informed of current MCMGA activities; contri-
butions are welcome. Co-Chair is  

The MCMGA Website provides a professional, pictorial on-line record of MCMGA information linking to numerous local, state and 
national master gardener related postings. Co- Chair is  

MASTER GARDENER PROJECTS  
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2017 Interns (completed class, now working on certification)   
LINDA DAVIS  

KAREN DAVIS  

GERALD EADE  

SHARON EADE  

SUSAN GIBLER  

AMY GOODOWENS  

SONNY GOODOWENS  

ELIZABETH HARDWICK  

ELAIN HESTER  

RICKY HESTER  

RACHAEL HOLLER  

DONALD JONES  

CHRISTINA KEAN  

LEMA MALKOWSKI  

HEATHER MAYWEATHER  

LARRY PARR 

SHEILA PIRKLE  

CLINT REYNOLDS  

PENNY REYNOLDS  

BRANDON ROBERTSON  

LILY ROBERTSON  

KATY SANK  

TRACEY SCHRUMP  

JEFF SHEPHERD  

KIMBERLY WEAD  

DEBRA WORTHAM  

CRISTI YOUNG  

2017 Master Gardeners Association Interns to be recertified  

Joseph Baggett    

David Baker    

Mary Barr  

Theresa Bray  

Charles Fitzpatrick  

Leon Gordon  

Stanley Groppel  

Carol Groppel                                    (cont pg10)  
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a/aD! 9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ aŜŜǝƴƎ 

пΥол ǇƳΣ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ 

5ŜŎ с нлмт 

 

Executive Board Meeting 6 December 2017 

 

Attendees:  Herman Albright, Jet Alexander, Jim Conatser, 

Katie Smith, Tina Dunlap, Aprile Cacal 

 

Agenda-- 

Katie Smith, treasurer, wrote checks to the Food Initiative and to 

Meals on Wheels for presentation at the December meeting. 

 

Jim announced that on Snow Days, when and if the Montgomery County schools are closed, the monthly master gardener 

meetings will NOT be held. 

 

Jim wants everybody to know that we are collecting canned goods during the December monthly meeting that will be donated 

to local charities.  So, please remember to bring canned goods to the meeting for distribution. 

 

On Wednesday, December 13th, at 10 am the meeting room will be decorated for the Christmas/December meeting.  If you 

are interested in helping with the decorations all you have to do is show up!  All volunteers will be welcomed! 

 

Jim is looking for volunteers and a chairperson for the 2018 Garden Tour (with a TENTATIVE date of 9 June 2018).  If you are 

interested in showing your garden or in chairing this project, please let Jim know.   We need at least six (6) gardens for a suc-

cessful garden tour. 

 

Meeting adjourned at approximately 5:00 p.m. 

 

 

Submitted by Aprile K. Cacal, secretary. 

Extension Master Gardener Impact for 2017:  

35  Extension Master Gardener interns received 40 hours of training and in-

creased knowledge by 36%  in plant and soil science principles, landscape 

design and maintenance, pest and disease control (Integrated Pest Manage-

ment), fruit and vegetable production, and environmental stewardship of 

water and soil resources and 16  became Certified Tennessee Extension 

Master Gardener volunteers.    

 118  Extension Master Gardener Volunteers (certified and interns) complet-

ed 692  continuing education hours and contributed 5130  hours of service 

to assist and/or educate consumers their communities in plant and soil sci-

ence principles, landscape design and maintenance, pest and disease con-

trol (Integrated Pest Management), fruit and vegetable production, and envi-

ronmental stewardship of water and soil resources.   
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Spotlight On The Garden  
Christmas at the Smith -Trahern  

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 


